SARAH PALIN
GOVERNOR

P.O. Box 110001
JUNEAU, ALASKA 9981 1-0001
(907) 465-3500

GOVERNOR@GOV.STATE.AK.US Fax (807) 465-3532

WWW.GOV.STATE.AK.US
STATE OF ALASKA
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

JUNEAU
March 19, 2009
The Honorable John Harris
Alaska State Legislature
State Capitol, Room 403
Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Representative Harris:

Thank you for your letter requesting my help clarifying expectations for the
Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) should your legislation, known as HB 134,
pass the Legislature and become law. I share your confidence in DEC’s abilities and efforts,
and agree that DEC officials are working hard to implement the best treatment technology as
quickly as possible.

I would like to assure you, and anyone else interested in this issue, that in the event
that this legislation passes, DEC will retain the ability to preserve and protect water quality
through their existing permitting authority. While discharge permits could be modified to
include mixing zones where appropriate, cruise ships would still have to obtain and comply
with permits that will fully protect aquatic life and other uses of Alaska’s waters. Permits
could include a variety of conditions to ensure water quality is protected.

DEC would retain the authority to prevent backsliding by assuring that any standards
currently achieved must continue to be met and would have the ability to mandate that the
best and most feasible treatment technology be used. As you may know, DEC is aware of no
technologies currently available for widespread shipboard use that would allow standards to
be met. From DEC’s technology conference held last month, it appears there are new waste
reduction and treatment options that could become commercially available in the future. We
want to encourage improvement, and continue to explore these options.

[ appreciate your interest and efforts in this issue and hope this information is helpful
as you continue hearings on this legislation.

Sincerely,

Sarah Palin
Governor



